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Letter  from  the
President

I  can’t  believe  it’s
February  already.
February  treats  us  to
Valentines,  candy  and
flowers from friends and
loved  ones.  It’s  a  fun
month as we start to pull
out  of  winter  and  get
closer to spring.

As I sit down to write this
message  for  the
newsletter  I’m  preparing

a short recap of the October Seminar featuring a
splendid  array  of  research  topics  compiled  by
seminar speaker Dr. Steve Morse. My recap will
be  the  program  for  the  February  14th GPGS
meeting being held at the Josephine Community
Library.

The biggest news for genealogists in 2012 is the
release of the  1940 Census on April 2, 2012.  It
will  be  available  for  online  searching  free  of
charge at  www.nara.gov  but the 1940 Census
will  not  have a name index when it  opens in
April.  In order to locate someone, you will need
to  know  his  or  her  address  and  the  Census
enumeration  district  in  which  that  address  was
located. It helps to refer to your research of the
1930 Census for some of this information.

Dr. Morse has created ways to find information in
the  1940  census  even  though  it  will  not  be
indexed  when  released.  I’m  sure  Ancestry.com
will jump on the indexing of the 1940 Census and
I understand the LDS 

Library in Salt Lake City, Utah is also undertaking an indexing project. 

We met  Hal Hutchens at the Christmas Party in December.  Hal had recently
been named the Director of the Family History Center in Grants Pass and he
spoke about hardware upgrades at the FHC including wireless access for patrons.
Family problems forced Hal to return to Utah and at present the FHC does not
have a new director. I’m told a new director will be appointed very soon. I hope
the  new director  will  come to  our  meetings  and keep  us  up to  date  on  this
valuable local resource.

Last August we sold white elephants and other nice items at the Daily Courier
Yard Sale. I’d like to do so again this year, as this is a good source of revenue
and a way to recruit new members. We purchased two nice banners from the
proceeds of the yard sale to use to publicize our Club. We can do this in parades,
at the Fairgrounds and also at the yard sale each year. The yard sale will be an
agenda item for the upcoming BOD meeting in February.

Lastly, I want to thank LaVona Ness and Louise Lydon for their excellent dues
collection efforts. Membership is up and the process handled very well. 
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Join me on February 14th for the program meeting at 1:30 preceded by the open
Board of Directors meeting commencing at 12:30 in the Ben Bones Room of the
Josephine Community Library.

Celeste Guillory
President GPGS

February Presentation
Celeste  will  recap the Stephen Morse seminar  for  those who were unable  to
attend it in October. One of the topics he covered was the upcoming release of
the 1940 census.

Recommended Web Site

http://stevemorse.org
Steve Morse has added a tool on his website to assist genealogists in searching
the unindexed version of the 1940 Census scheduled for release to the public in
April.  The information enables you to search for  the enumeration district for
your ancestor and link you directly to the census images.

Mysteries In Our Backyard
Mysteries In Our Backyard is a program initiated by three local groups (Rogue
Valley  Genealogical  Society,  Southern  Oregon  Historical  Society,  and  the
Jackson County Heritage Association) to give amateur sleuthers an opportunity
to  investigate  local  “history  mysteries.”  The  groups  have  identified  some
mysteries to be claimed and solved by participants. You can view both claimed
and unclaimed mysteries by going to  www.mysteries.jcheritage.org. There is a
fee of $10.00 to claim a mystery, and once signed up, you receive access to a
series  of  relevant  workshops  and  an  online  tool  kit.  Upcoming  workshops
include the following:

Feb 25, Finding the Records You Need
March 20, Using the Local Library for Research
April 21, Cemeteries as Research Sites for Local History

Valentine’s Day 1914

I thought I’d share with you an inscribed book that my grandmother Ina Hobdell
received as a Valentine’s Day gift from her boyfriend almost a hundred years
ago.
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The inscription reads:

The Days they come, and Shadows fall,
But still this love of mine

Is strong, and firm for you, my all.
For e’er my Valentine.

Your Sweetheart
Harold

Wasn’t  he  a  romantic?  But  she  didn’t  marry  him—instead  she  chose  my
grandfather, Charles E. Greenlaw, several years later in 1920.—Editor

When Is a Father-in-Law Not a Father-in-Law?
From the April 11, 2011 issue of the LostCousins newsletter comes this tidbit of
useful information.  Until the mid-nineteenth century, the suffix in-law was often
used where we use the term “step.” So, if you find someone being referred to as
an in-law, bear in mind that they might be a “step-relation.”

Who Do Think You Are?
Hopefully you caught the first episode of Who Do You Think You Are? which
featured Martin Sheen. It was fascinating to learn some history about his recent
immigrant ancestors who came to the USA from Ireland and Spain.  The next
episode will cover Marisa Tomei, and others are scheduled on Blair Underwood,
Reba McEntire, Rob Lowe, Helen Hunt, Rita Wilson, Edie Falco, Rashida Jones,
Jerome Bettis, Jason Sudeikis and Paula Deen.

Finding Your Roots
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If you are enjoying Who Do You Think You Are?, you may want to check out
the “Finding Your Roots” program scheduled to air on PBS (Channel 8) starting
March  25th.  Hosted  by  Henry  Louis  Gates  Jr.,  this  will  be  a  ten-part  series
featuring  two people  in  each one-hour  episode,  starting  with  married  couple
Kevin Bacon and Kyra Sedgwick.

Getting to Know You -- Velma Gustafson

Another of our new members is Velma Gustafson, who joined our group last
year. Velma has been a busy lady serving as Secretary of the Retired and Senior
Computer Assistance League (RASCAL) for three years, and also did a stint of
arranging  for  speakers  for  the  group.  She  heard  about  the  Grants  Pass
Genealogical  Society  from  Barbara  Johnson,  who  is  a  member  of  both
organizations.

Velma moved here after retiring from the State of Washington about ten years
ago. While living in Washington State, she worked as a realtor, for a Sheriff’s
Department,  and  for  the  Washington  Dept.  of  Corrections.  Velma  and  her
husband  moved  to  Washington  from  California,  where  she  had  worked  for
various  companies  including McKesson  Chemical.  She  was a  traveling  sales
representative for that company, as well as the editor of the company newspaper.

Velma has been researching the surname Gervais  on her  father’s  side of  the
family tree. The Gervais family were French Canadian trappers for the Hudson
Bay Company. Family lore states that her great uncle was the first white settler
in  Minnesota.  She  is  looking  forward  to  participating  in  our  meetings  and
programs and learning more about genealogy.

Salt Lake City April Research Trip
The Rogue Valley Genealogical Society is still taking signups for their annual
bus trip to Salt Lake City to do research at the Family History Library. This is
about  the  most  economical  way  available  to  visit  the  FHL.  Their  President,
Charleen Brown, recently sent the following message about the trip:
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SPREAD THE WORD!!!!!!

Still not too late to sign up to go with us to SLC. We will leave on Monday, April
9 and arrive home on Monday April 16. This will give us almost a full day more 
to research for the same price. It is $749. Hope you will consider joining us or 
pass the information on to anyone who would like to go. Call Rhonda at 
Raindance 541-479-8217 to register, then call the Library at 541-512-2340 to 
get on our list for updates and reminders.

Thanks,

Charleen

Is Anybody Researching Sussex (England) Ancestors?
I have an issue of Who Do You Think You Are magazine (published by BBC in
England) that I’d like to pass along to an interested person. It includes a CD-
ROM on Sussex. Let me know if you’re interested.—Janis Seaton, Editor

Ancestry.Com Image Viewer
Some of you may have experienced problems printing from the Advanced Image
Viewer  on  the  Ancestry.Com website.  We  were  advised  to  use  the  Mozilla
Firefox browser instead of the Internet Explorer browser to avoid this problem.
Ancestry.com has now released a beta version of their new image viewer which
they claim will work without problem on most major web browsers. If you’d like
to try it out, you can click on “options” on the menu bar and select between the
original  basic  views,  the Advanced Viewer  and the  beta  version of  the new
viewer. Give it a try.

Upcoming Events

Feb 11 Valentine Red Wine and Chocolates. Display of vintage wedding
dresses and antique valentines, from 1:00 to 4:00 PM at Schmidt
House, Josephine County Historical Society.

Feb 14 Monthly  GPGS  meeting  at  1:30  PM  in  the  Ben  Bones  Room,
Josephine Community Library, 200 NW “C” Street,  Grants Pass.
Recap  of  Stephen  Morse  seminar  last  October,  speaker  Celeste
Guillory.  Topics  include  One-Step  Searching  on  Steve  Morse’s
website, as well as tips for locating ancestors in the 1940 census.
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Feb 21 Monthly RVGS meeting at 1:30 PM, OEA/Uniserv Bldg., 2495 S.
Pacific Hwy., Medford. Program features the winners of the 2011-
2012 Photo Contest.

Mar 13 Monthly  GPGS  meeting  at  1:30  PM  in  the  Ben  Bones  Room,
Josephine Community Library, 200 NW “C” Street,  Grants Pass.
Maureen Feist, guest speaker, on Digital Photos “How To.”

Mar 18 German Mini Seminar, offered by Genealogical Forum of Oregon.
On  Sunday,  March  18,  from  9  AM  to  1  PM  at  GFO  Library,
Portland. See attached flyer, also info at www.gfo.org.

Mar 20 RVGS General Meeting, 1:30 PM – 3:30 PM, OEA Bldg., 2495 S.
Pacific  Hwy,  Medford.  Daniel  Owens  of  Forget  Me  Not
Productions will teach us how to prepare and save old photos and
videos  for  generations  to  come.  Topics  to  be  covered  include
scanning, transferring and keeping in safe environments.

Apr 10 Monthly  GPGS  meeting  at  1:30  PM  in  the  Ben  Bones  Room,
Josephine Community Library, 200 NW “C” Street,  Grants Pass.
Guest speaker Linda Hugle on Cincinnati Research, A Crossroads
Many Families Passed Through.

Apr 9-16 Research trip to Salt Lake City (Family History Library), sponsored
by  Rogue  Valley  Genealogical  Society.  Cost:  $759  per  person
double  occupancy  if  20  or  more  participate.  Travel  is  by  bus
arranged through Raindance Tours. Call Rhonda at Raindance, 541-
479-8217  to  reserve  your  spot  or  call  541-512-2340  for  more
details.

Apr 21 Bend Genealogical  Society 2012 Spring Seminar.  Featuring Dick
Eastman,  Founder  and  Editor  of  Eastman’s  Online  Genealogy
Newsletter. 9:00 AM to 4:00 PM at the Bend Golf & Country Club.
See  attached  flyer  or  go  to  this  website  for  more  information:
www.orgenweb.org/Deschutes/bend-gs.

Apr 21 Spring  Seminar,  Genealogical  Forum  of  Oregon,  to  held  at
Milwaukie Elks Lodge. Speaker J. Mark Lowe, CG. See attached
flyer, also info at www.gfo.org.

Apr 21 Fort Vannoy Marker Dedication, Ft. Vannoy Farm, 11:00 AM.

May 8 GPGS monthly meeting. Speaker to be announced.
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Jun 9 Hugo History Day, Hugo Ladies Club, 9 AM – 3:30 PM.

June 12 GPGS monthly meeting. Speaker to be announced.

July (No meeting scheduled.)

Aug 14 GPGS Annual Club Picnic. Location to be announced.

Sep 11 GPGS monthly meeting. Speaker to be announced.

Oct 9 GPGS monthly meeting. Speaker to be announced.

Oct 20 Graveyard Tour, IOOF Cemetery, 4 PM and 6 PM shows. Presented
by Living History Players of Josephine County Historical Society.

Nov 13 GPGS monthly meeting. Speaker to be announced.

Dec 5 Annual  Christmas  Luncheon,  TapRock  Northwest  Grill,  12:00
Noon. Installation of Board of Directors. Note: This event is on a
Wednesday.
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